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THE ANNUAL NEWSLETTER OF THE BOWDOIN COLLEGE 

RUSSIAN DEPARTMENT 

 

A YEAR FOR THE HISTORY BOOKS 

With the onset of the COVID-19 pandemic, Bowdoin College moved 

all instruction online after spring break, resulting in the unfortunate 

cancellation of several highly anticipated co-curricular events, along 

with the annual Russian department dinner that we had planned for 

later in the spring semester. Nevertheless, it was a very full year in the 

department even before the disruption occurred, with four lectures 

and a dance performance, student outings to two different versions of 

Swan Lake, the first-ever group trip to explore Russian culture in and 

around New York City, our traditional holiday potluck in December, 

and even a Zoom event featuring two Bowdoin alumni in May! This 

ZDV�DOVR�/HFWXUHU�RI�5XVVLDQ�5HHG�-RKQVRQ·V� ILUVW�\HDU�DW�%RZGRin; he 

has brought tremendous energy, a friendly spirit, and a wide range of 

teaching interests to the department. Finally, it was a year of major 

student achievements that deserve to be celebrated. We hope you 

will enjoy reading about all of this and more in the pages that follow! 
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Faculty News 
 

Alyssa Dinega Gillespie 

Dr. Gillespie (associate professor and 
department chair) is excited to 
announce the release of a new CD on 
the Delos record label, titled The Cave 
of Wondrous Voice, by California-based 
composer Mark Abel, containing his 
new piece for soprano, piano, and 
(QJOLVK� KRUQ� ´Four Poems of Marina 

7VYHWDHYD�µ� D� VHWWLQJ� RI� 7VYHWDHYD·V�
YHUVH�LQ�'U��*LOOHVSLH·V�WUDQVODWLRQ��6KH�ZLOO�
be on sabbatical in 2020-21, working on 
three different books on poet Alexander 
Pushkin (a scholarly monography, a 
biography, and a collection of essays) 
and a book-length translation of 
7VYHWDHYD·V�VHOHFWHG�YHUVH� 

Reed Johnson 

Dr. Johnson (lecturer) joined Bowdoin 
this fall after a year of teaching 
academic writing at Harvard and is glad 

for the opportunity to return to the 
Russian fold. This year he taught a 
literature in translation course on the 
subject of love and desire in Russian 
culture, along with Intermediate and 
Advanced Russian languages courses in 
both semesters, and is currently 
developing a course on the demonic in 

Russian literature and film. This summer 
he will be working on research for a 
book project on the early Soviet writer 
Sigizmund Krzhizhanovsky, alongside 
other ongoing writing projects. 

Mira Nikolova 

'U�� 1LNRORYD� �%$� ·13 Bowdoin College, 
3K'� ·��� %URZQ� 8QLYHUVLW\�� ZLOO� MRLQ� WKH�
Russian department for the 2020-21 year 
as Visiting Lecturer of Russian. Her 
research focuses on exile, space, and 
place in the poetry of Brodsky and 

Akhmatova. 

 

Performances 

*UDFKDQLWVD��´([SORULQJ�6HUELD�WKURXJK�

'DQFH�DQG�6RQJ�µ�1RYHPEHU����� 
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ALUMNI CORNER 

By Joey Kellner ’09 and Mira Nikolova ‘13 
 
Reflections on the Russian major, from two graduates 
who, to their own surprise, now teach on Russian topics: 
 
 

´+LVWRU\� GRHVQ·W� UHSHDW�� WKRXJK� LW� GRHV� VRPHWLPHV�
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2020 Graduates 

Brennan Clark 

Hometown: Minneapolis, MN 

Majors: Russian and English 
 

In his senior year, Brennan completed an 

independent study project researching 

Fyodor Tyutchevõs poetry and translating it 

into English 
 

Nat Deacon 

Hometown: Warren, RI 

Majors: Philosophy and Russian 
 

Nat become interested in Russian after taking 

a course 
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